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Good News Community Church 

Pastor Jon Bones brought his youth group back to San 
Vicente to partner with us and train his young people to 
serve.  It is always a pleasure to have this group come and 
watch them as they have prepared so well for sharing the 
good news of Jesus.   This year we did a prayer walk in San 
Vicente and a couple of children’s programs at a ranch 
north of town plus they picked up trash on the streets of San 
Vicente.  It is always interesting to hear the comments of 
the local people when they see young people from the USA 
picking up trash on their streets.  We have even had people 
tell us it is embarrassing to have visitors cleaning their town 
when they never see locals picking up the trash.  This is 
often a great opportunity to share about Jesus and his love.  
Since God loved us without any preconditions why would 
we not show love to others and cleaning the streets is one 
way of doing just that.  Thank you Pastor Jon and your 
team. 

Jeff Hoepfinger led a team from Good News to San 
Vicente in late July and was very flexible with location 
and style of ministry.  This gave us the opportunity to 
partner not only with a church in Ensenada but also with 
a Doctor and his family from Oregon.  Monday and 
Tuesday of their week we traveled to Ensenada and 
partnered with our good friend Pastor Francisco 
Camacho in his ongoing children's ministry.  The Angels 
joined us and led the Children’s ministry with the 
assistance of Good News while the Doctor was seeing 
patients in another part of the same building.  Lynne and 
I appreciate so much the flexibility of Good News and 
their openness to not always fit the same mold but rather 
to assist with different styles of ministry.  During the 
week the Angels led six people to a personal relationship 
with Jesus.  By the end of their week it appeared 
everyone was tired but really happy and pleased with the 
week.  We look forward to their return next spring and 
another amazing week of ministry. 

Doctor Hunt & Family 
Dr. Hunt came and served with us for 3 days of ministry.  It 
was a wonderful addition to the team from Denver and with 
his training and experience added so much to the week.  Not 
only did we love having them but Lynne and I found we 
really enjoyed them as “friends” from our home state of 
Oregon.  We had many conversations between ministry 
events and truly enjoyed having them serve with us. 
An interesting note: When we told Kim, our daughter, who 
was coming her comment was I know Dr. Hunt and worked 
with him at the Salem Hospital.  When they arrived we 
asked if he remembered Kim and his affirmative response 
provided  another interesting connection.   We do hope they 
will plan a return visit to use his training and skill to 
enhance the ministry in San Vicente. 

Craig Libby and Family 
Another real privilege was to have Craig Libby and 
family with us during the week of Good News and Dr. 
Hunt.  This couple works hard in the Mexican Medical 
mission office and makes our ministry so much easier 
and more effective.  Therefore, having them serve with 
us was not only a benefit but a real pleasure.  Craig and 
his family are not only ministry associates but great 
friends.  Thank you Libby family for giving a week of 
your life to partner with us. 
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